
February 2023 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club 
  
Officers present were: 
Trent Stepp, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Brian Cinelli, Caleb Huckins 
  
Guests applying for membership: 
1st Wayne Stevens, Eric Waller, Kendal Conley, Ronald Porter, Paul Pressler 
  
2nd None 
  
3rd Christopher Greenlalgh 
  
Voted in as a full member Christopher Greenlalgh 
  
# Of Members Present - 26 
  
  
Secretary’s Report 
The reading of last month’s minutes was waived and approved. 
  
Treasurer’s Report  
Was approved by voice vote. 
  
  

Opening Balance  $ 23,426.11  
Expenses     $   9,236.73 Bale Elevator, Sales Tax, Property Tax, Annual Raffle Prize  

Deposits   $   8,536.21 2023 Dues 

Closing Balance  $ 22,725.59  
Petty Cash   $        63.00  
Junior League  $   1,344.16  
  
The President announced that our Treasurer Jeff Williamson will be retiring after this year and asked that 
anyone that is interested in taking that position to contact Trent or Jeff so that information can be passed on. 

  
Vice President report – 
Brad Sodders will be holding a work party on March 18th to clear out brush around the fence line. Please bring 
any tools such as: trimmers, loppers, chain saws or any other tools to clear brush. 
The rain date will be March 25th. 
   
Executive Officer report – 
No report 
  
League Secretary report –  
Rimfire league will start on March 14th. Brad Sodders will give out the rules, take payment for the first league 
session and give out the targets at the March meeting on the 13th. 
The bullseye league will start mid-March, exact date to be determined. 
The Saturday Precision Pistol match dates to be determined, the first match probably in May. 
  
Chief Security & Safety Officer report –  
No report. 
Frank is out of the hospital and in rehab, he is doing well. 
A workaround for giving the safety briefing for prospective members is in progress. 
. 
Technical Officer – 
No Report 
  
Special Events Coordinator –  
The yearly raffle prize was displayed at the meeting. It is a Sig Sauer P365XL 9mm pistol. Great for concealed 
carry. 
  
 Membership Committee report –  
5 prospective members were entered into the database and 1 member voted in. 
  
 Old Business: 
The club president asked that members take advantage of the bar and meal service at the VFW. They allow us 
to use their facilities free of charge. 
  

https://app.constantcontact.com/pages/campaigns/email


New Business: 
Brad Sodders will be giving a demonstration and lecture about US military rifles at the March meeting. He says 
that anyone that has any that they want to display are welcome to bring them to the meeting. 
  
Tim Nead spoke about the new regulations regarding pistol braces. That law will go into effect in about 110 days, 
however there a several lawsuits being filled against it by various states. He recommends that you don’t file the 
form yet but remove the brace from the weapon and store it separately until the law is finalized. 
  
 Member Recognition: 
Brian Geary was recognized for taking over the job of membership chairman from Mike Masten 
  
Rule Update:  
None 
   
50/50 Raffle:  
 The total was $116. The winner was Tom Stolz, he retained $5 and donated the remainder to the youth league. 
Thank You Tom. 
  

Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club 

Officers for 2023 
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Treasurer - Jeff Williamson (813) 382-2625 
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Membership Chairman - Brian Geary (614) 271-1889 
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